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35th ACAL National Conference  September 19, 20, 21 « Hobart « 2012

- Literacy and Numeracy = one part of the picture

AcAL





Dear Tasmanian Council for Adult Literacy (TCAL) members,

Welcome to this second email newsletter and the first for 2012. This issue contains the latest information about the 2012 ACAL Conference, dates and details for 2 exciting Community of Practice events in the north and south of the state, along with updates about projects, programs and stories that will be of interest to members. 
ACAL 2012

The Tasmanian Council of Adult Literacy (TCAL) is hosting the 35th Australian Council for Adult Literacy (ACAL) Conference from 19 to 21 September at the Hotel Grand Chancellor in Hobart, Tasmania and look forward to seeing you there along with our inter-state and international guests.   

The Connecting Literacy Across the Sectors Forum is on Wednesday afternoon, 19th September.    Speakers will give an overview of what is happening in Australian adult literacy and numeracy sectors and policies in 2012.  Together we will explore ways to connect different adult literacy sectors to promote effective outcomes.  

· Anita Roberts, IBSA will share information about the Foundation Skills Training Package and its connection to other initiatives in the field
· Jane Forward, will discuss community  adult literacy and numeracy provision through the Tasmanian Adult Literacy Action Plan  
· Dr Pat Strauss, of Auckland University, will join with the speakers to discuss and question.

During Joining the Pieces: Literacy and Numeracy one part of the picture 20th -21 September there will be 4 keynote speakers and 50 workshops/presentations.  

There is also an opportunity for you to present a workshop.   See further information at  http://www.tcal.org.au/12conf/callonline.htm   We'd like you to submit a proposal for a session that will:

· stimulate thought and discussion on relevant issues and practice 

· be interactive and encourage dialogue

· display innovation and flexibility in practice/research

· demonstrate effective practice in a range of settings

· exemplify adult learning principles 

· critique changes in state and federal government policies and priorities

· communicate developments and findings in research and research practices.

Proposals are due by May 12, 2012

Steps and Stories Update

TCAL is working on an A5 sized booklet titled Steps and Stories, to be published later in the year – hopefully in time for the ACAL Conference in Hobart.

The booklet will feature the stories of eight or nine clients across several Adult Literacy organisations, who have successfully engaged in tutoring programs and moved on to achieve significant lifelong goals as a result.

The booklet should prove inspirational and a resource to the training organisations.

Funded by Skills Tasmania, the project is still in its early, albeit exciting, stages – just about to gather the profiles of clients for collation. So, watch this space for further developments and launch details.

Communities of Practice (CoP) Events   

TCAL is holding Community of Practice events in the South and North.

Getting Started—How to Inspire Your Learner/Student to Write Stories
‘Getting Started’ is a free writing workshop for adult literacy tutors and practitioners that will offer you ideas, skills and strategies to guide and inspire your learner to create stories.

Thursday 10 May 2012  




4 to 6pm





FREE for TCAL members (you may join on the day!)  $5 for non-members

Glenorchy LINC

4 Terry St  Glenorchy
Light refreshments will be served
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A Community of Practice South event sponsored by TCAL.

**

The Tasmanian Council of Adult Literacy invites you to a 
Northern Tasmanian Community of Practice meeting

Thursday, 14th June, 2012 from 3:30pm

@ Mission Australia, 55 Elizabeth St, Launceston

Get together to share experiences with other tutors and teachers working in adult literacy and numeracy

Investigate what the Northern TCAL Community of Practice could offer you Hear tips for working with young males, refugees and migrants …..

Free for TCAL Members; $5 for non-members

Join TCAL http://www.tcal.org.au/join.htm
RSVP by Tuesday 15th  May to TCAL Secretary, Michael Christie at tcalmanagecomm@gmail.com or to Jenni Anderson TCAL President, andersonje@missionaustralia.com.au or on 0419 395 309 
News Items 
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Harmony Day was celebrated by the Mission Australia Literacy Language Numeracy Program in Hobart.   The (LLNP) team had significant reason to celebrate, with students in the program coming from 23 different countries.   “We have students from Australia, China, Vietnam, Sudan, Chile, France, Italy, Philippines, Ethiopia, Indonesia, Tunisia, Burma, Thailand, El Salvador, Mexico, Congo, South Korea and more,” said Team Leader Patricia Lucas.  “All of them contribute to their common goal of increasing their literacy and numeracy skills by sharing their vast array of experiences," said Patricia.   This year students brought in a plate of their national food and the smorgasbord included: chicken laab, pork laab, sushi, Thai curry, Indonesian curry, spring rolls, injira and vegetables, noodles, potato salad with ‘purple potatoes’, and taro.
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Barry’s Story (Tasmanian Polytechnic) 
“I have been coming to computer classes now for 12 months. In that time I have become very confident with using computers.  Since using computers I have learnt to listen and understand what Cheryl has been teaching me.  I have become very confident with myself and with the pupils in my class. When I first started using computers, I was hopeless.  It took me ages to get the hang of using a computer. With lots of patience and the help of a magnificent teacher in Cheryl, I overcame these problems. Now that I have overcome these problems I am able to help others. That makes me feel good.”
Interesting Links 

· The revised Australian Core Skills Framework (ACSF) has been released and includes a new ACSF Pre Level 1 Supplement.  Further information can be found on both the News and Downloads pages on this site . 
· If you’re keen to explore research and policy in the Adult learning and literacy fields, you may be interested in UK Literacy and Adult Education researcher Mary Hamilton’s profile. This profile page also contains links to journal articles, reports and conference papers by Hamilton that TCAL members may find interesting.
· ‘Back to School: Almost half of Australia’s workers struggle with basic literacy and numeracy skills – how can that be?’ This article, about the state of Adult literacy in Perth, W.A., tells the stories of learners, educators and employers, with comment from Federal Minister Chris Evans. (The article can be accessed here) from The Weekend Australian Magazine, April 14-15, 2012: 26-30.
· Bookery Education’s website has a new ESL and Literacy section for books and resources that can be ordered.
· The latest NDCO Tas (National Disability Coordination Offices in Tasmania) E-Newsletter Specific Learning Disabilities is available here.
· The 1st 2012 issue of ‘Quest’ from Adult Learning Australia can be accessed here. Adult Learning Australia and Australian Education Union have recently published the co-authored article ‘Let’s Get Serious about Adult Literacy and Numeracy’ which can be downloaded as a pdf here.
Items for Email Newsletter

Send notices or information for inclusion in the TCAL newsletter to Michael @ tcalmanagecomm@gmail.com
*
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The Executive Committee thanks you for your involvement in TCAL and looks forward to seeing you at one of the TCAL events coming up.
   
 Jenni  
Jenni Anderson, TCAL President 
E: AndersonJe@missionaustralia.com.au  

W: (03) 6334 8506 | M : 0419 395 309  
Author Kathryn Lomer was born in north-west Tasmania and lives in Hobart. She left school at the age of fifteen and worked in a range of jobs, before studying literature and European languages at university.  She then taught English as a second language for many years, including two years in Japan, and has recently completed a Graduate Diploma in Journalism, Media and Communications.  Kathryn has previously run workshops based on her experiences teaching adult literacy.  Her latest novel What Now, Tilda B? won the Tasmania Book Prizes’ Margaret Scott Prize in 2011 and was shortlisted for the National Year of Reading—Our Story—Tasmania section.  She has published three novels, a collection of short stories and two volumes of poetry.
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